Natural Sciences Chairs Council

April 22, 2015

1:00pm – 3:07 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, M. Greer, B. Stanley, P. Williams, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, R. Smith, L. Lewis, D. Graham,               A. Hovannesian
1) Approval of minutes for April 8, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Greer announced that they have their third candidate on campus this week.
· Dr. Voigt reported that Dr. Kenton McHenry has accepted his selection as the outstanding alumnus.
b. Announcements from administration
· Strategic planning: the next strategic planning Town Hall meeting will take place on Thursday, May 7, 2015, from 1:00-3:30pm in the San Manuel Student Union.
· General Education Learning Outcomes (GELOs): a conversation about general education learning outcomes will be held tomorrow from noon to 2:00pm in PL-4005.
· 2015-2016 faculty searches: the deadline to submit faculty search requests for 2015-16 is May 4, 2015. The dean has to submit these to the provost by May 15, 2015, so if you are able to submit requests to her prior to the May 4, 2015 deadline please do so.
· Faculty and staff evaluations: a reminder that part-time faculty and staff evaluations are coming up. Staff evaluations are due by May 31st. Full time lecturers and faculty on three year contracts are ongoing.

· Master planning advisory committee: Dr. Williams is on the committee and they are seeking one more individual from our college. If you are interested in serving on this committee, contact Dean Fleming. 
· Compensation for large lectures: send the dean the information by May 1, 2015. She will send out a template for all to use.
· Service credit and the RPT process: faculty members who are hired with credit towards tenure should be reviewed for the year after the service credit is added. They should not be evaluated as 1st year faculty.
3) Discussion Items:
a. Advancement (VP Fremont) – VP Fremont handed out a report to the chairs showing the progress that University Advancement has made over the past three years. Some topics that he discussed were:
i. Having an upgraded donor database
ii. Providing better stewardship

iii. Using predictive modeling for donors

iv. Rebuilding the alumni team to better engage our alumni

v. A new AVP for Strategic Communications, Dave Johnson will be starting his new position on May 11, 2015
vi. Using annual goals for development

vii. Working toward expanding foundation giving
VP Fremont then answered any questions.

b. Faculty hiring (Lori Collins) – Dr. Collins passed out a draft brochure for Increasing Diversity through Improved Recruitment and Hiring Practices and went over the draft with the chairs, seeking their suggestions and comments. She then gave statistics on recent faculty hires regarding male vs. female and ethnicity. Dr. Collins also reported that Academic Personnel would like to review the recruitment requisition forms prior to getting approval from the provost in case any revisions need to be made. She said that there will be a 24-48 hour turnaround on reviewing those forms. Academic Personnel will also be providing a template for ethnically sensitive position announcements.
c. Development Update (Duke Graham) – Mr. Graham announced the following:

i. An almuna has committed a planned gift of approximately $500k
ii. The Land Lab grant will use the remaining funds for the PDC Environmental Expo being held on May 7 and 8, 2015

iii. I3 match – Heising-Simons proposal was submitted for $225K. He is hoping to hear something within the next three weeks

iv. Plans for next year are to concentrate on the Dean’s Board and the Kellogg, Gates and Templeton Foundations
d. Assessment Update (Dr. Hovannesian) – 
i. Spring assessment workshops will be offered on May 18, 2014 at 10:00am and 2:00pm. Location TBA. This will be the last workshop offered for this academic year. At this workshop there will be E-Portfolios presentations.
ii. Regarding advising, they are moving forward with the predictive analytics software. There are three locations for our advising centers. 

iii. Dr. Hovannesian recently sent out surveys to the chairs regarding the three college advisors for feedback. She will incorporate the feedback into their staff evaluations.
e. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported that spring census is Friday, April 24, 2015. As of today, the college is at 104% of target for spring and the university is at 101% of target. Dr. Williams also announced that priority registration for summer is from May 4 through May 20. Students who register during priority will be considered for campus-based financial aid. Fall registration begins on May 9. Winter 2016 schedule build begins on May 18.
f. PAES recruiting event – Dr. Hovannesian distributed an agenda of the PAES event that will take place this Saturday, April 25, 2015. Our college has 67 potential students. Dr. Hovannesian will send the agenda electronically to the chairs. She also announced that our current PAES students will be assisting the departments. Dr. Hovannesian then reported the following:
i. Our college is expecting approximately 60 incoming PAES for the fall; this will be our largest cohort to date. 
ii. She is having conversations with the PAES committee regarding assistance with covering the additional costs this will bring. 
iii. 10% of our existing PAES scholars have fallen below the required 3.5 cumulative GPA requirement.  She indicated that SAT scores might also be considered for potential PAES in the future. 
iv. There are 8 PAES students graduating in June which is the smallest cohort to date. They will attend a reception hosted by the president and they will receive a sash to wear at commencement.
g. Commencement update – Lory reported the following:
i. Commencement will be on Saturday, June 20th at 4:00pm at the Citizens Business Bank Arena.
ii. There are 684 eligible undergraduate students and 57 eligible graduate students.

iii. Chairs need to arrive in the San Manuel VIP Club no later than 3:00pm.
iv. Platform party members should park in Lot E. A CSUSB parking permit will need to be displayed on the windshield.

v. Department chairs will now hand the diploma covers to the students on stage. 

vi. The students will process in two lines across the stage.

h. Agent of Change – The dean will send out additional information regarding this mandated online training for students.
i. Semester conversion – The dean would like to be made aware of any issues or concerns regarding the conversion to semesters.

j. SOAR – It has been suggested that all of SOAR will be handled by the professional advisors. This will be discussed more in depth at the next meeting.

4) Other: 

